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COMMUNITY INFO: 

Trash Collection: Tues. & Fri. 
 

Recycle Collection:  Wed. Only 
Recyclable Items: 
Aluminum Cans  Glass (all colors) 
Plastic Food Containers Newspaper 
Assorted Paper  Steel Cans 
Corrugated Boxes Cereal Boxes 
Milk Containers  Plastic Bottles 
 

Important Telephone Numbers: 
Spectrum        855-222-0102 
To report cable issues or to order 
upgraded services. 
If necessary, reference Springwood II  

Account Number: 0034865037-01 
 

Duke Energy 800-228-8485 
Follow prompts to report power 
outages or street light issues. 
 

City of Pinellas Park 
Waste Management: 
Trash:  727-369-0690 
 

Management Company: 
Ameri-Tech Property Management 
727-726-8000 
24701 U.S. 19N, Suite 102 
Clearwater, Florida 33763 
Property Manager: Jenny Kidd 
 

Springwood II Website: 
To view our documents and other 
forms, visit our community website: 
http://springwoodvillas2.org/ 
 

Email Springboard Articles To: 
springboard_articles@yahoo.com 
Or- 
Submit typed or legible hand-written 
articles to my home address mailbox: 
10657 Rosewood Court 

Board of Directors Meeting: 

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. 
Please take note of the time change for this meeting! 
 

President’s Message: 

Here is an update of what’s happening in our community: 

1) Lowe’s is painting the villas. 

2) A check for $12,500 has been sent to the apartment 

owners as our share of the road repair. 

3) The Clubhouse roof replacement should be going under 

contract any day. 

4) The fence is almost completed.   

5) We are getting estimates for sidewalk replacement.  The 

sections that need to be replaced are marked with a red X. 

6) The Clubhouse floors are done and look amazing! 

7) We will be getting estimates to get the duct work cleaned 

in the Clubhouse, and we will also be getting an estimate 

to seal coat the parking area. 

8) We are waiting to hear from the Lake Doctors to schedule 

the installation of the lake fountain. 

9) The Social Committee has purchased a Basketball Shooting 

Game for the Clubhouse. Presently located in the Billiard 

Room. Thank You! 

10) A Compliance Committee is being formed and should be 

voted on at the next board meeting. 

Thank you to all of you that make Springwood Villas 

II a special place to live! 

Charles Bertrand 

President, 

Springwood Villas II, Inc. Board of Directors 
 

http://springwoodvillas2.org/
mailto:springboard_articles@yahoo.com


 

Ladies’ 

“Out & About” 
 Place:  Da Sesto Italiano 

   Ristorante e Vino 
  

 Location: 7201 66th Street 

   Pinellas Park 
 

 Date:  Tuesday, May 14, 2019 

 Time:  12:30 p.m. 
 

R. S.V. P. 
Your Host 

Ann Bommattei 

at 727-549-1717 

No later than Saturday, May 11th 

 “Hope to see your there” 
Let us know if you need a ride 

All women in our community who would like to 

join us, are welcome to do so. 

Please let me know if you will attend as I need to 

have a count to give the restaurant. 
 

Service to the Springwood Villas II Community 
Last month, in the Springboard, several ‘retiring’ Board 

members were thanked. The editor modestly 

neglected to acknowledge his own contributions to our 

community. Art D’Elia has served on the Board of 

Directors for several years and in various capacities. He 

did so with thoughtful professionalism and with the 

best interests of the community at heart. 

Those who have served on the Board can attest to the 

fact that you ‘can’t please all the people all of the 

time’. And Art took the complaints with the same 

grace as he received the community’s compliments. 

Art tackled the challenges and always rolled up his 

sleeves to get things done as needed. He managed 

such responsibilities as the ongoing repairs to shut off 

valves and the oversight of lawn maintenance. 

Each Board member contributes to achieving the 

Board goals. Last year, when I served as President, Art 

was the one Board member who consistently and 

frequently assisted me with the daily (day and night!) 

demands of the community. Art worked diligently on 

several improvement projects during the 8 months in 

his 2018-2019 term. An example of Art’s work is 

reflected in our beautiful new street signs. 

Art took on the challenge of the villa painting project. 

And we all must acknowledge that was not an easy 

task. From the beginning of the project Art called upon 

a group of villa owners to participate as a “Villa 

Painting Committee” to ensure the ideas, concerns and 

requirements of the villa owners guided the painting 

project. When the Board came to know that the Board 

did not have authority to contract with the painting 

company, the Villa Painting Committee was ready to 

step in and take up the reins. Under the tireless 

leadership of Linda Gove, the project continued 

because Art had initiated the villa owners ’early 

involvement. The villas that have been painted look 

beautiful and our community benefits greatly from this 

colorful facelift. 

Art is a problem solver and continues to this day to 

offer insight and advise when asked to do so. 

As a community member, beyond his Board 

responsibilities, Art ensures that each month the 

community’s newsletter, The Springboard, is compiled, 

edited, printed and distributed. With his wife, Linda, 

Art has coordinated the TGIF volunteer sign ups and 

supported their work. 

It is my great pleasure to say a hearty thank you to Art 

D’Elia.   Submitted by Donna Keher 

 

 

My Neighbors and Friends 
by Ellen Bailey 

 

My neighbors and my friends are very dear to me 

They are always there whenever there is a need 
 

We talk to each other and we borrow and lend 

Such treasures they are, my neighbors and friends 
 

I sing when they sing, and I laugh when they laugh 

We do things for each other on the other's behalf 
 

They share with me their many worries and fears 

I share with them my compassion and my tears 
 

How lonely and cheerless a place my soul would be 

Without such neighbors and good friends as these 
 

I cherish them all and take each one into my heart 

Feeling the love and kindness each in turn imparts 
 

Submitted by Donna Keher 

 



May Coffee Social: 
Lilly Peteff will host the May Coffee Social taking place 

on Saturday May 4.  Drop in for some chat and chew.  

Yes, there will be coffee and tea.  Thank you, Lilly for 

the many times you've stepped up to the plate and 

volunteered to host the Coffee Socials.  

Submitted by Kelly Bagley 

May TGIF: 
This month’s TGIF will be hosted by Kelly Bagley, 
Joe and Joanne Redman on Friday, May 10, 2019. 
In the Main Hall. 5:00 p.m. ‘til . . . 
It will be a fun-filled evening with surprises and prizes.  

B.Y.O.B. and a dish, finger food or dessert to share. 
 

May Anniversaries: 
Carol and John Egan 5/12 
Paula and Tony Cabral 5/19 
Denise and Russ Sorensen 5/23 
Del and Dick Bowyer 5/28 
 

May Birthdays: 
Carol Brandl 5/3 Betty Curry 5/20 
Jim McDaniel 5/3 Phil Smith 5/21 
Jeanne Brunelle 5/5 Doug Sommer 5/22 
Paula Cabral 5/6 Warren Marston 5/23 
Jimmie Widen 5/9 Teresa Norman 5/23 
Robin Ball 5/10 Tony Cabral 5/25 
Joan Daly 5/16  Leona Reese 5/26 
Pat Lenz 5/18  Mary Spielman 5/30 
 

Clubhouse Entry: 
Any resident wishing to acquire a Clubhouse entry 
device(s) should contact any director. 
Immediately notify any director if you lose an entry 
device to have it deactivated 
 

Modification Requests: 
Submit your Construction and/or Landscaping 
modification requests directly to Charles Bertrand. 
Or you may put your request in the office mail slot. 
 

Free Notary Service Available:
Exclusive to Springwood II residents only.  
This free notary service is provided by two 
Springwood II residents. 

Donna Goldie  727-546-5015 

Ega Ashcraft  727-544-1760 

Summer Bingo Schedule: 
Bingo will stop for the summer. May 29th will be 
the last Bingo until September 4th at 6:15 p.m. 
Thanks to all our great players for another season. 
If you have any ideas for new games, etc. Please let 
me know by the end of July. 
Thanks, Betty Simon  

 

Thank You: 
I want to thank everyone for the prayers and well 
wishes during my recent illness. Especially thank 
you to Danuta Mucko and Kris Gawron for bringing 
me everything I needed at rehab and bringing me 
back home. Also thank you to Nick and Teresa 
Giammona for visiting and the beautiful flowers. 
Thank you as well to Kelly Bagley for visiting and 
praying with me when I truly needed to be close to 
God which I know helped in my quick recovery. 
God bless you all and I am so grateful to live in a 
community full of wonderful neighbors!  

Ewa Hurman 

Potted Plants: 
I want to ask that whoever is moving my potted 
plants by my villa to PLEASE STOP. I take pride in 
my plants of which my mama planted most when 
she was with me and I want to continue taking care 
of them in her memory. I think that I am doing well 
on my own and if I need assistance, I will ask for it. 
We all have our own homes to take care of the way 
we choose within set guidelines and I prefer taking 
care of my plants myself for as long as my health 
allows. 

Thank you, Ewa Hurman 
 

Flag Assistants: 
Memorial Day falls on Monday, May 27th. Please 
place all flags out on Saturday, May 25th and 
remove them on Tuesday, May 28th. 
Any need for replacements or concerns, please call 
Claire at 727-546-7358. Thank you all for your 
continued assistance. Submitted by Clare Forma 
 

May Line Dancing Schedule: 
There will be line dancing on Tuesday, May 7th and 
Tuesday May 21st. 

Time: 7:30 to 9:00 both days. 





2019 MAY 2019
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4
6:15 p.m. 10:30 a.m. 9 to 11 a.m.

Stretch Band COFFEE

Exercises SOCIAL

Hosted By

6 to 9 p.m. Lilly Peteff

Poker Chair

Night Volleyball

In The Library 10:00 - Noon

& Game Room

5 6 7 8 9 10 11
11:00 a.m. Chair 6:15 p.m. 10:30 a.m. 5:00 p.m. Chair

Stretch Band Volleyball Stretch Band Volleyball

Exercises 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. Exercises 10:00 - Noon

6 to 9 p.m.

Poker

Night til . . .

In The Library

& Game Room

12 13 14 15 16 17 18
11:00 a.m. Chair 6:15 p.m. 10:30 a.m. Chair

Stretch Band Volleyball Stretch Band Ex. Volleyball

Exercises 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. 6 to 9 p.m. 10:00 - Noon
Poker Night

Board of

Directors

Meeting

5:00 p.m.

"Full Moon"

19 20 21 22 23 24 25
11:00 a.m. Chair 6:15 p.m. 10:30 a.m. Chair

Stretch Band Volleyball Stretch Band Volleyball

Exercises 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. Exercises 10:00 - Noon

6 to 9 p.m.

Poker

Night

In The Library

& Game Room

26 27 28 29 30 31
11:00 a.m. Chair 6:15 p.m. 10:30 a.m.

Stretch Band Volleyball Stretch Band

Exercises 2:00 - 4:00 p.m. Exercises

6 to 9 p.m.

Poker

Night

In The Library

& Game Room

Armed Forces Day, Sat. May 18th


